DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 15, 2013
Members Present: Lardizzone, Sarg, Armbruster, Carroll, Corsa, Farley, Harden, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell, Smith and Weir
Members Excused: Goss, Hampton and Keithley
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) announced that the WWII Memorial Dedication will be held on Saturday, November 9, 2013, 12:00 noon, at Legislative Hall.  There will be special seating for WWII veterans, so please let him know if you have WWII veterans attending.  On November 13, 2013, at 10:00 am, there will be a ceremony at the Delaware Veterans Home to present the Korean War veterans with commemorative coins and certificates. He also mentioned that there are over 50 entries on the VSD, but he would like to see a few more service organizations sign up.  He also spoke about the public calendar of events recently added to the site. Mr. Knotts attended the Policy Academy meeting and provided a report.  He announced that there would be a Strategic Planning meeting at the Commission office on October 24-25, 2013. He commented on the Trust Fund signing last month and thanked MyRon Smith (DELVETS Post 1), who provided a $600 donation to the Trust Fund at the Stand down. He provided a breakdown of cases that have been submitted for review and a brief outline on the Friends of the Delaware Veterans Trust meeting and turned details over to Dave Skocik. He addressed the new committee assignments and spoke about the Veterans Resource Guide. 
Mr. Skocik (FDVT President) provided details from the Friends of the Delaware Veterans Trust meeting and presented a check in the amount of $25,000 to the Delaware Veterans Trust from VFW Post 9962 in Dover. 
Bill Peterson (DVH Administrator) reported that they will have their car show this weekend and provided a monthly Veterans Home report. He also reported that their grant for dining room improvements will most likely not be funded this year and spoke about Medicaid funding and rate increases. He also made a request for donations to assist with the resident’s bi-weekly happy hour.
PRESENTATIONS:

Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave) provided an update on both the male and female facilities and answered questions. 
Jim Deal introduced himself as working for Crisis Intervention (State facility) and works with individuals in the community providing crisis intervention. He spoke about the Incarcerated Veterans group at the Sussex Correctional Institution (SCI). 
MOTION BY SARG TO PURCHASE ONE OF THE PRINTS SHOWN BY MR. DEAL IN SUPPORT OF THE INCARCERATED VETERANS GROUP AT SCI, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.
Susan Saidel (Veterans Law Clinic Director - Widener University) spoke about their additional staff members and their expanded ability to provide outreach; as well as the types of services they can provide. 
Honorable William Witham, Jr. (Delaware Veterans Treatment Court) provided a handout and spoke about the Delaware Veterans Treatment Court program. 
Liz Byers-Jiron (Stand Down) reported that the most recent Delaware Veterans Stand Down of over 400 attendees was a huge success and she provided an in-depth report. She also thanked all the organizations who participated.  
Commissioner Carroll requested that in his September MOPH report that the word “Veterans” be added to Delaware Trust Fund. 
MOTION BY NEWSTADT TO ACCEPT SEPTEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES WITH THE ADDITION, SECONDED BY MCMULLEN, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Showell reported that for the month of September, there were 27 interments, 66 applications received and two ceiling fans were installed in the Chapel.
NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported that for the month of September, there were 64 interments, 40 applications received.  The Raise & Realign project is going well and it is anticipated to be completed by the end of November.
VETERAN SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa provided the Veterans Services & Outreach report.  For the month of September, there were 158 claims filed, 44 decisions received, 2036 claims still pending and $725,183 received in awards.  The service officers outreach participation included the Dover Stand Down, Newark Mental Health Summit and Milford Veterans Home.
HEALTH SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa reported that a monthly TBI meeting was held in Sussex County.
PERSONNEL COMMITTEE REPORT
Commissioner McMullen reported that there is currently one Merit Full-time position open at the Bear Cemetery and a request to hire has been completed.
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Vice Chairman Sarg indicated that there are several legislative initiatives that are ready to be signed and moved forward; he will provide copies at a later date. 
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Showell reported that the next commemorative affair ceremony will be Veterans Day on November 11, 2013, to be held at the Delaware Memorial Bridge Plaza and hosted by the American Legion. 
BY LAWS

Commissioner McMullen commented that he reviewed the current by laws and found them to be in order with no need for change unless the Commission deems so.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) - He attended the Stand Down and spoke about his department meeting.  Post 19 is still making final plans for their Veterans Day parade on November 9, 2013.  Their department Christmas party is scheduled for December 15, 2013, at Post 2 in Dover.  Their National Commander’s visit in Delaware is scheduled for March 12-14, 2013.  He also spoke about Stockings for Troops.
Carroll (MOPH) – They held their Department meeting at the DCVA and the local chapter in Sussex County has initiated a Facebook page. 
Corsa (VVA) – The VVA is having a car show at the Delaware Veterans Home.  He has transported money for Stockings for Solders and is still holding meetings for TBI.  
Farley (MCL) – The Marine Corps League’s birthday is Nov 10; they have two detachments that are planning Marine Corps balls and he reviewed the Toys for Tots handouts. He also indicated there will be a Toys for Tots box in this office and the campaign will run until December 17, 2013.
Harden (WAVES) – She indicated that their next meeting will be sometime in December 2013. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – He attended the Annual Gold Star Families Gala and the KWVA annual picnic.
McMullen (AFSA) – They had a very successful MIA/POW Recognition Ceremony and he attended the Gold Star Families Gala.  Their local AFSA Chapter now has a Website, Twitter and Facebook page. Their local Chapter has put in over 3,500 hours of volunteer work at the Veterans Home.
Newman (VFW) – He spoke about his perspective of what he thinks young people want from an organization. Their Eastern States Conference in Washington, DC, will be held November 7-9, 2013; but he will be at the Tomb Trek during the same time and will not be able to attend the local events. 
Newstadt (JWV) – He attended the Welcome Home Celebration for the 153rd Military Police Company.  The JWV has continued their bingo games at the VA Hospital and they have held several successful events that he feels helps keep interest in the organization. He provided an update for the Military Heritage Association and asked for military memorabilia.
Sarg (MOAA) –He attended the Northeast Regional MOAA National Leadership Conference in Pennsylvania.  MOAA is starting a National Service Officer Training Program; which should be finalized in December 2013. 
Seppala (MOWW) – He attended the Annual Gold Star Families Gala and the Welcome Home Celebration for the 153rd Military Police Company. He is also a member of the Military Heritage Association and the MOWW just completed a VSD profile on the Commission website.
Showell (At Large) - She thanked everyone for their support for the previous deployment ceremonies and announced that there will be a Deployment Ceremony for the 238th Army Aviation Unit on November 22, 2013, 11:00 am, at the Army Aviation facility in New Castle. She also announced the annual Army Holiday Concert will be held at The Grand on December 11, 2013, at 7:00 pm.  Since the 153rd Military Police Company has returned, they will be scheduling Yellow Ribbon events. 
Smith (DELVETS) – He reported that DELVETS Post 1 is offering brunch on Sundays.  On October 19, 2013, their honor guard will have their shrimp and chicken fest.  On November 3, they will sponsor the 15th Toys for Toys annual run. 
Weir (AMVETS) – He reported on an event that he attended at the DAFB.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Commissioner Corsa spoke about an upcoming TBI event.
Chairman Lardizzone outlined some of the upcoming events that Commissioners should attend.  Mr. Knotts provided additional information and there was discussion concerning the upcoming WWII Monument Dedication. 
NEW BUSINESS

Newstadt opened discussion about expanded involvement in the Veterans Court and discussion followed. 
MOTION BY NEWSTADT TO PROPOSE LEGISLATION THAT WOULD DESIGNATE THE VETERANS TREATMENT COURT OF THE SUPERIOR COURT OF DELAWARE AS A “STATUTORY COURT” TO LEGITIMIZE ITS FUNCTION THROUGHOUT THE STATE, SECONDED BY LARDIZZONE, MOTION CARRIED.
Commissioner Sarg suggested that with the changing of jacket colors, that a necktie be designed to help the Commission member’s standout and discussion followed.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
NOVEMBER 19, 2013 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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